

Oifig Cheannasaí na Caipiteal agus nEastát

Sir Patrick Duns, Sráid na Canálach Móire, Íochtarac, BÁC 2 Teil: 01-6424747

Office of Head of Capital & Estates

Sir Patrick Duns, Lower Grand Canal St., Dublin 2

Tel: 01-6424747

Mr Gino Kenny, TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

23rd November 2021

PQ 54517/21 * To ask the Minister for Health the status of and position regarding the primary care centre proposed for the Collinstown site in north Clondalkin; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Gino Kenny

Dear Deputy Kenny,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

HSE Estates agreed with the local school Collinstown Park Community College and Dublin & Dún Laoghaire Education & Training Board (DDLETB) on the site location for the Primary Care Centre (PCC) in Rowlagh in return for works to the school. On that basis HSE Estates proceeded to complete design works including and enabling works package. In addition, planning permission, the fire safety cert and the disability access certificate have all been granted.

There have been delays to the project due to the issue regarding the transfer of the site to the HSE from the Department of Education. HSE Estates are still in discussions with the Department of Education to progress the project.

Yours sincerely,

Jim Curran

National Director, Capital & Estates